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Council Report of the AUS President
Wednesday, October 29th, 2014 
Submitted by Ava Liu

Intro

Hi everyone, I hope you are all well! I enjoyed last council’s equity session and I made some edits to an updated confidentiality agreement for this session. This week I attended the GA which was both exciting and chaotic. I also went to Menage a Toga as a photographer and had a ton of fun! Other than that, I’ve been busy with meetings, contracts, negotiations, and more! This is going to be a long report as it is finally when I get to discuss everything I anticipate for the AUS this year. Please see below for the four big projects under my portfolio this year. Also a reminder that referendum questions are due today by councilors and due Friday by petition!
1. Space-Project(s)
· The Premise

We have an excess of funds left over from released funds (previous withheld due to bad recording keeping) plus the sale of the Subway space. After bringing it to the Financial Management Committee, I will be looking to invest in a project that is neither purely operational nor purely capital. I am thinking of investing in “space”, somewhere that can both hold events but also exist as a tangible creation. An example of such a project would be: an art gallery, an urban gallery, an art installation, the Ferrier courtyard, a house, etc. (Not really looking into buying a house). I met with Association Dean Gillian Lane-Mercier and got some initial details for this project. I will be talking to administration in campus space to get a sense of what’s available around campus. I will be convening a team to work on this with me. This is one of the bigger projects of my term and I welcome you to ask me more questions about it. 
· Ferrier Courtyard

While researching ideas for the space project, I met with Associate Dean Gillian Lane-Mercier after finding out that the Ferrier Courtyard is related to the AUS. It is indeed AUIF space funded in 2007 and we have rights and access to it! We will be trying to promote it in the new year by holding an alcoholic event there. I am also trying to come up with a sustainability project on the space hopefully with AUSec. I will also be contacting campus grounds to learn more about the plants and vegetation in the courtyard. Perhaps we will be able to do something with it all!
2. Dean’s Fee

This is a short name that I’ve come up with for a rather big project, the presentation of which will be at this council. For those of you reading my report before council, I urge you to attend to hear all the details and ask me (and the Dean) questions in person. I was approached by the Dean of Arts about a month ago about the possibility of enacting a new fee levy to support advising, internships and career planning. We met a few times, consulted the Executive Committee, and have decided to bring forward what we have discussed so far to council. This is something that is still tentative and in the works. I recommend you to ask questions. There are many quantitative details which cannot be abbreviated. I have made a presentation with facts and figures for AUS council. I will be posting the presentation as well on my section of the website after council is over. This will probably be the single biggest project of my term (if approved).

3. HR Review

The AUS’s HR practices are sometimes inconsistent. There needs to be a greater standardization of how our positions are paid and how much compensation is offered. There also needs to be greater transparency set for the standards of communication between employer and employee. There have been issues this year under multiple portfolios and we will be looking to prevent these problems in the future. I am conducting a review of our human resources management. Erin and I will be reviewing all our positions and adjusting their pay to fit a standardized stipend scale which we will research and then determine. I will also be consulting our lawyer to understand the legal framework that we operate in. The first steps have been to meet with SSMU and other groups like AMUSE to understand how they determine their pay grade. I will be drafting a process that we will use to categorize our job positions. A committee will probably convene in the new year to evaluate each position and to interview previous employees and the current exec in charge of the role. Will keep you updated. This is another huge project of my term.

4. MoA Negotiation and SNAX

This year as I’ve said many times is the five year anniversary of the signing of our MoA – and thus, the big year for negotiation! As many of you may know by now, SNAX is no longer stocking sandwiches. This is because under our current MoA with McGill University, we are not actually allowed to sell sandwiches. They started enforcing this about two weeks ago and we are complying with the order. We are gearing up for a re-negotiation of the Memorandum of Agreement, which includes these terms, this year. I will keep you updated. We are thinking strategically as a team. This is another one of the big projects of my term. 

Events and Other Projects

Referendum

Referendum questions are due at council today! We have a big important question about ASEF. I’ve also been asking executives for constitutional revisions. Nothing has come to my knowledge, but petitions are open until this Friday. 

Laptop Lending Program 

Updates on this: pilot project is happening right now. It will be publicized in full next semester. I invite all of you to go and check it out if you need to. Go to Ferrier and rent out a laptop. Only caveat: you must email me if you have any suggestions. 
Know Your Fees Campaign

This is something I discussed way back when with Kateryn, VP Finance, in the summer. I want to run a Know Your Fees campaign to educate students about their student fees, how they differ from tuition, and what rights/services they have access to for each fee. We will be running this, as Max has volunteered, through the Marketing Committee for the Finance portfolio. This is part of our bigger project this year of increasing financial literacy and also accessibility of AUS information (see website project and past reports for updates).
Mural 

I am working with FAC and the internal portfolio (both Leila and our incoming) on creating a mural on the Arts Lounge wall! Have received approval for the project from Jackie Gregory, building manager. Woohoo!!

Work Your B.A. 

We have finalized the schedule for the event, which will run January 19th to 30th. I have explained my vision to the team, which this year involves greater scope and more depth in each event. A couple of new events include: a workshop with local entrepreneurships and a big business event (Big Business with Your B.A.). This is an example of what I mean by diversity but also depth. We meet with CaPS every Tuesday to plan the event. Things are going well. This is a huge event but one that I have confidence in!
Graduation Breakfast

Went well. A lot of people showed up. 

Frosh By-Laws Ad-hoc Committee

I am convening a Frosh By-Laws Committee at council.
Elections AUS

Elections are going well. Guillaume and co have been working on the VP Internal election. They are conducting a Q&A with the candidate, Roma Nadeem.

Website

We changed the updates section of the website! Now you can see all our information and our timesheets.
Timesheet

Light-grey blue is AUS. I will try to have a better schedule soon. I apologize for the lack of information on the weekends. I did not have time to fill that in, but I will have that ready soon. 
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Other updates

I will most likely be away for the first week or week and a half of the winter term. So I will not be able to attend our January 7th session of council. I wanted to announce this as soon as possible so that you all have lots of notice! 
Respectfully submitted

------
Ava Liu
President | Présidente
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